
Unions claim success in strike action and 
demonstrations 

 Italy 

The three public service federations have been mobilizing in recent weeks to put 
pressure on the government to ensure that public sector pay increases are properly 
funded. Pay agreements will now cover three-year periods rather than two and in 
the past unions have negotiated pay increases with the ARAN negotiating body only 
to find that the government causes problems by failing to allocate resources in the 
budget. The FP CGIL federation organized a public sector wide strike on 11 
December while the CISL and UIL federations organized a range of demonstrations 
around the country beginning on 2 December.
Read more at > FP CGIL (IT)
And at > FP CISL (IT)
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